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From the Editor’s Desk

Dear IAES Members,

It has been an eventful year of the Covid pandemic with all its challenges and 
we have adapted well on the virtual platforms. It is with great pleasure I bring 
out this issue of Annals of Endocrine Surgery which carries articles contributed 
by our dear members.  It is certainly an important part of our functioning as 
an association of professionals to share from our work and research. In today’s 
world of social media, instant communication is the norm, but will nicely 
complement the due diligence required to sit and write out scientific matter 
thoughtfully. I specifically encourage members from the smaller hospitals to 
share the challenges of practicing in resource constrained settings and the 
innovations you make for others to learn.

I am thankful to those who have contributed articles, the office bearers of the association particularly to the 
members of editorial board and my secretary for helping in bringing out this issue.

I am glad to hand over to Pooja Ramakant, who will spearhead our effort to start an indexed journal for the 
association. I encourage all endocrine surgical departments and surgeons to support this venture. 
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